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Dear Parents and Carers, 

We have had a great start to the term and have hit the ground running with lots of exciting activities and great learning happening
across the school!

Our theme this half term is Feeling Grateful and our quest for the half term is Find a Positive Mental Gr-attitude! We all know how
easy it can be to focus on the things that go wrong or are difficult, so this half term we want to focus on the importance of feeling
grateful for all the great things we experience, especially the ones that we can sometimes take for granted. Research has shown that
focusing on what you are grateful for, for example by keeping a gratitude journal, can have a real and positive impact of your well
being. As part of our Gen H journey, we want all our children to be able to develop their resilience and feeling grateful is part of that
development. We are reading the book, Feeling Grateful by Kobi Yamada, this half term and it is a wonderful book full of lots of
thoughts and ideas that the children will be discussing at school. This week and next, as part of our quest, we have been thinking of
three things each day that we are grateful for - it would be great if you can be doing this at home too! As Kobi Yamada says, " Look
closely. The extraordinary is hidden in the ordinary. It is in the appreciation of something that we really begin to see it"

Our community has been celebrating and observing a wide range of festivals over the last few weeks, all of which have the message
of gratitude running through them. On Monday, our Jewish families celebrated Passover and at school, the children were learning
about this festival in class. We do hope all our Jewish families had a wonderful time, on Monday or Tuesday, enjoying the Passover
meal and celebration together.

In assembly on Monday, we were very lucky to have a former pupil here as a guest speaker. She came to share with us about her
Umrah experience when she went to Mecca over Ramadan and Eid. The children listened brilliantly and asked some really interesting
questions. Thank you to Maryam for taking the time to prepare such a great assembly.

The PTA have been very busy as always. Thank you everyone who has been supporting them. The Pre-loved Uniform sale was a great
success and we had the y4 bake sale today. There are some really brilliant cooks in this school! Thank you everyone who contributed
and helped out. Next up, we have the Pizza and Cookie night so don't forget to get your orders in!

Year 6 have been working extremely hard as we enter into the last 2 weeks before SATs. A huge well done to all our amazing children,
who putting in such effort and demonstrating the great ambition that they have for themselves. We are very proud of them all!  

Our Eco-Warrior team had their first meeting yesterday. We had lots of applications across KS2 and a huge number from Year 3 so
we have decided to have our Year 3 Eco Warrior team who are going to help keep the school looking good, and then our Eco-committee
of 10 children from year 4-6. They have lots of exciting plans so watch this space...

Our Learning Network Inspector visited the school on Monday and we went on a learning walk around the school. He was very
impressed by the calm and purposeful atmosphere and the quality of teaching and learning that he saw across the school. We also
discussed attendance and as you can see from the attendance figures this week, we are still not meeting the government expectation
of 95.6%. If you need support with improving your child's attendance, please do let us know or we will be in touch with you to see what
help we can offer. Coming to school everyday has a huge impact on a child's attainment and progress not only in primary school but
on into secondary. Let's work together to improve our attendance and give our children the opportunity to achieve their dreams! 

Have a great weekend everyone, 

Jennie Reed and Nicola Hayles
Co-Headteachers

http://www.underhillschool.org/
mailto:office@underhill.barnetmail.net


House Last week This week

Balmoral 95.23 94.00

Holyrood 94.54 95.53

Sandringham 92.12 92.57

Windsor 95.10 94.54

Class
Attendance This week Last week

Beech  94.92 95.24 

1 Oak 87.57 89.87 

1 Willow 90.27 89.32 

2 Birch 95.63 91.42

2 Chestnut  93.68 84.55

2 Palm 93.44 97.01

3 cedar 88.02 94.42

3 Hornbeam 94.12 96.18 

4 cherry 95.83 92.63 

4 Larch 98.81 98.07 

4 pine 98.70 93.50 

5 Holly 97.03  98.47 

5 Laurel 92.42 96.30 

5 Sycamore 90.69 94.86

6 Ash 99.05 97.04

6 Elm  94.95 97.28

6  Hawthorn 96.21 98.15 

Total 93.49 94.11 

Attendance
House attendance

Absence

Please remember any absences need to be reported daily to
attendance@underhill.barnetmail.net

Or via the school website
https://underhillschool.co.uk/attendance-1

Absences before and after a school holiday may be liable to a
fixed penalty notice from Barnet Education welfare team

unless medical evidence is provided

Attendance

95-100%  Target for all pupils
90-95% Monitored by school, meeting arranged with teacher
85-90% Invited in for meeting with Heads and attendance

Referral  Education Welfare Officer may come at any stage
and will depend on individual circumstances/case

If you would like a meeting to discuss your child’s attendance
please call the school office

mailto:attendance@underhill.barnetmail.net
https://underhillschool.co.uk/attendance-1


Underhill School and Children’s Centre

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

MAY
Monday 6th May- Bank holiday (School closed)
Friday 10th May - Doughies Pizza and cookie evening
Monday 13th May - SATs Week  
Monday 20th May- Year 6 Residential trip
Friday 24th May- Year 5 Bake sale  
Monday 27th May - Half term week (school closed) 
 

UNDERHILL NURSERY APPLICATIONS 

We currently have 3 year old places available for September in our school nursery, to register your
interest please complete the form on the following link - https://forms.gle/phug5xTxqNroASAv8  

Nursery places will be offered in June/July. 

Book your tickets HERE. 

https://forms.gle/phug5xTxqNroASAv8
https://www.trybooking.com/uk/events/landing/58579?
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